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Know the rules: Social media policy reminder

The Postal Service wants employees to remember they’re prohibited from
speaking on behalf of the organization on websites, blogs and social media
without permission.

Under the organization’s policy, employees must receive written permission
from the Postal Service social media team and the appropriate vice
president before establishing any online accounts that represent the Postal
Service.

Failure to follow this policy could result in corrective action, including removal
from the Postal Service.

The policy does not infringe on employees’ ability to have their own social
media presence or personal accounts.

However, it is recommended that employees note in their personal account
profiles that they don’t speak on behalf of the organization. Employees also
should not post while on the clock. This includes “selfies” in the plant, Post
Office, vehicle or other official workplace area.

Employees are expected to conduct themselves during and outside of
working hours in a manner that reflects favorably upon the Postal Service.
The social media team conducts routine audits of sites that claim to
represent the Postal Service. Unverified sites are routinely removed and
employee conduct addressed.

The Postal Service currently has 18 official social media corporate accounts:

five on X (formerly Twitter), four on Facebook, three on Instagram, two on
LinkedIn, three on Threads and one on Pinterest.

Our goal with these accounts is to provide the service our customers
deserve and to protect the Postal Service’s brand. Thank you for listening.
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